Statement issued on 20 July 2007 

by Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, United Kingdom and the United States of America, 

co-sponsors of the draft resolution on Kosovo presented to the UNSC on 17 July
UN Special Envoy Martti Ahtisaari presented his Comprehensive Proposal for the Kosovo Status Settlement to the UN Secretary General on March 26.  We believe that the Special Envoy’s recommendations, which UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-Moon fully endorsed, are fair and balanced and provide the best solution that will advance stability not only in Kosovo but in the region as a whole.

Since that date we have worked intensively to achieve a resolution that would allow for this proposal to be taken forward.  We have received broad support in the Council for these efforts.  The Council itself took a trip to the region to become better acquainted with the situation.  In order to secure full support the co-sponsors have circulated several drafts and spared no effort to accommodate the concerns and incorporate the proposals of other Council members.  We regret, however, that it has been impossible to secure such a resolution in the UNSC.  We will therefore put on hold discussions of the resolution.  

Our latest draft resolution calls for a period of time-limited discussions.  We have decided to renew discussions within the Contact Group and with the parties along these lines.  We reiterate our support for the Special Envoy’s Proposal and believe that it should be the base for any further discussions.  EU foreign ministers will also discuss Kosovo at their meeting on July 23.

When Secretary-General Annan launched the Kosovo status process in 2005, it was widely recognized that the status quo in Kosovo was unsustainable.  Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon recently reminded us that "any further delay or prolongation of this issue is not desirable, not only for Balkan states, but also for all European countries" and has reported that "while Kosovo's overall progress is encouraging, if Kosovo's future status remains undefined, there is a real risk that the progress achieved by the United Nations and the Provisional Institutions in Kosovo can begin to unravel".
The people of Kosovo should be given the opportunity to realize their political and economic development.  We are determined to assist them in that aim in the period ahead.  A timely resolving of Kosovo’s status will also enable Serbia to move beyond the conflicts of the 1990s and towards a brighter European and Euro-Atlantic future.  Therefore, we believe that resolving Kosovo’s status must be achieved as soon as possible.  

We hope that these discussions will lead to agreement between the parties.  If not, we continue to believe that the Ahtisaari Plan is the best way forward. 

